»;' Progress Energy

May 11, 2012

Mr, Jonathan Holtom, P.E., CPM

Office of Permitting and Compliance
Division of Air Resource Management
Department of Environmental Protection
2600 Blair Stone Road, MS 5500
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Re: Request for Extension of Time to Revise Title V Air Operation Permit
FDEP Project Nos. 0010001-009-AV & 0010001-011-AC
University of Florida Cogeneration Facility
Florida Power Corporation d/b/a Progress Energy Florida, Inc.
Facility ID No: 0010001
Alachua County

Dear Mr. Holtom;

Based on discussions with the Division of Air Resource Management (DARM), Progress Energy Florida,
Inc. (PEF) requests an extension of time in order to adequately prepare an application to revise Title V
Air Operation Permit No. 0010001-009-AV with the conditions and requirements included in Air
Construction Permit No. 0010001-011-AC for the University of Florida Cogeneration Facility (Facility
ID No. 0010001). This extension is being requested simply because of work load increases associated
with several new major air emission regulations which have been promulgated within the last several
months and associated projects to ensure compliance with these new regulations. This increase in work
load has required extensive resources and personnel to analyze potential impacts to PEF power generation
and associated planning/execution to minimize these impacts, which has hampered the preparation of a
complete Title V permit revision application. As a result PEF requests an extension of time to June 1,
2012, which should be sufficient period time in which to prepare a complete application to revise this
Title V Air Operation Permit.

If the Department requires additional information regarding this request, please contact me via e-mail at
Chris.Bradley@pgnmail.com or by telephone at (727) 820-5962.

Best regards,

Vit

Chris Bradley
Sr. Environmental Specialist
Progress Energy Florida, Inc.

Progress Energy Service Company, LLC
PO. Bo 042




